
ference is entitled to frame proposals which may take the form of a recommendation 
to be submitted to the adherent nations or of a draft international convention for 
ratification by each such nation. It is incumbent upon each Government concerned 
to place any such proposal before the proper legislative authority for its consideration. 
There are also provisions for inquiry into any alleged grievance or injustice. The 
first meeting has been convened for the 29th of October next, and it is to be held at 
Washington. x

Services of British Empire Delegates

The immense labours and responsibilities which devolved upon the British Pleni­
potentiaries, and especially upon Mr. Lloyd George and Mr. Balfour, can only be 
realized by those who were intimately associated with them in the labour of the Peace 
Conference. When the time comes for a fuller history of the events at Paris between 
tht middle of January and the end of June, there will be an even warmer appreciation 
and recognition of their service to the Empire and to the world. Nor should I omit 
a tribute to the representatives of the other Dominions, with whom the Canadian 
Delegates always worked in absolute co-operation and understanding.

It was my privilege to have very intimate relations with General Botha, whose 
service to his country and to the whole empire has been so splendid and so conspic­
uous, and whose loss is universally deplored.

I desire further to place on record also my grateful acknowledgment of the invalu­
able assistance of those of my colleagues who were associated with me in the representa­
tion of Canada at the Conference; also to my colleagues in Ottawa, with whom we 
were in very close communication on questions of doubt or difficulty.

Services of Canadian Officials

I should not omit to mention the valuable assistance which my colleagues and I 
received from Mr. Lloyd Harris, Chairman of the Canadian Mission in London; Mr. 
Frank P. Jortes, Vice-Chairman of the Canadian War Trade Board; and Dr. James W. 
Robertson as representative of the Department of Agriculture. During a portion of 
the time Mr. P. M. Draper aided us with useful advice and suggestions respecting 
labour questions. The services of Lieutenant-Colonel Oliver Mowat Biggar, Judge 
Advocate-General, and Mr. Loring C. Christie, Legal Adviser of the Department of 
External Affairs, were especially notable. They filled highly important positions on 
several qommittees of the Peace Conference, and discharged responsible duties in con­
nection with the British Empire Delegation. Their services received very warm 
appreciation from Sir Ernest Pollock, Solicitor General of England, and from Sir Maurice 
Hankey, British Secretary General of the Peace Conference.

The Dominions and the Terms of Peace

I now come to consider the character of the representation secured by Canada at 
the Conference, her position as a Signatory of the Treaties concluded there, and her 
status as a Member of the League of Nations and of the International Labour Con­
vention. Early in the war it had been announced in the various Parliaments of the 
Empire that the Dominions would be fully consulted concerning the terms of peace. 
The sessions of the Imperial War Cabinet held in the spring of 1917 and in the summer 
of 1918 afforded in a certain measure the means for the carrying out of this understand-

12


